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	SUMMARY

This information paper seeks to inform the Cross Polar WG of significant developments occurring in the ICAO Pacific Region as evidenced through the Informal Pacific ATC Coordinating Group, (IPACG).  The 28th meeting of the IPACG occurred 12-16 May, 2008 in Las Vegas, Nevada, USA.


1 Introduction
1.1
 IPACG/28 was held in Las Vegas, Nevada, USA on 12 to 16 May 2008.  The individual papers presented during the meeting, as well as the meeting report, are available at the IPACG website located here:
http://www.faa.gov/about/office_org/headquarters_offices/ato/service_units/enroute/oceanic/ipacg.htm.
While the meeting covered various topics, two of them are suggested to be of special interest to CPWG; application of reduced longitudinal separation standards and User Preferred Routings (UPRs).

2 Discussion
2.1
Application of Reduced Longitudinal Separation Standards.  As noted at CPWG/5, the Arctic aviation environment does not yet present a suitable environment for the provision of Air Traffic Management (ATM) services based upon ADS-C (Automatic Dependent Surveillance – Contract).  Depending upon the success of such efforts as the FANS over HFDL and the FANS over Iridium projects however, this may soon change.  The most interesting paper introduced at IPACG/28, concerning ADS-C, was presented by the Japan Civil Aviation Bureau (JCAB).  JCAB reported that they would begin the implementation of ADS-C 30 separation, i.e. 30 nautical mile separation between flights, during the summer of 2008 and that they would be utilizing a 10 minute periodic reporting rate.  They advised that the increased reporting rate was necessary to reach the required Target Level of Safety (TLS) for the Fukuoka airspace.  This reporting rate issue was the source of much discussion due to its direct relation to Airline operating costs and to its somewhat indirect relationship to the total FANS architecture.  The Arctic ANSPs/ATSUs may discover similar issues arise when safety studies are completed for the Polar airspace.

2.2
User Preferred Routings (UPRs).   UPRs, or rather their availability, remain one of the Operators’ major concerns.  This was underscored at IPACG/28 by a paper from the International Air Transport Association (IATA) reporting that the cost of fuel now accounts for over one third of airline operating costs.  Several papers presented by FAA and JCAB described the efforts each has made to increase UPR availability in the Pacific.  At CPWG/5, FAA noted that the Polar airspace does not yet present a suitably homogeneous operational environment wherein UPRs can be successful.  This is still true.  Never the less, because of their potential positive impact on Operator costs, it is suggested that CPWG remain vigilant for any opportunity to implement UPRs and, further, that CPWG’s efforts be focused on removing the divisive constraints which prohibit their use.

3
Recommendation
a. The Meeting is invited to note the information provided.
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